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Alumni Mission Statement The Mayo Nurse Anesthesia Alumni will promote professional and personal
relationships among its members on local , national and international levels. The association will endeavor to support
the educational needs of the Mayo School of Health Sciences, MSHS, Nurse Anesthesia students

It’s a pleasure to bring you our 6th annual newsletter! It's been a wonderful media for our Alumni
Association to share stories and pictures with you. We hope that you feel connected to your classmates and
your Mayo Clinic roots. You are also being brought into the Mayo School of Health Sciences Alumni
Association. This association includes all programs who graduate students through our school, Physical
Therapy, Respiratory Care, Radiology, etc. You have probably received their publication called Connections
and received notices of their biannual conferences. We are fortunate to have great CRNA representation
within this newly formed organization. Lori Bennett (91’) has been elected Vice President. Ron Caulk 62’is on
the Board of Directors and Jack Kless, 67 will be joining the Board this year. My term as the
Secretary/Treasure continues for several more years. One of our goals for this organization is to get an
alumni web site up and running. I'll keep you updated on our progress.

This past year we were fortunate to see many of you at our Mayo CRNA Alumni Reception in October. It
was a magical evening, highlighted by a string quartet, great food and small gifts for those who attended. We
have had many requests to hold another event and with the help of the Mayo Alumni Association, we have
been given the opportunity! On Friday, October 13th, 2006, we will host another CRNA Alumni Reception in
the beautiful Gonda/Landow Atrium. It may be difficult to capture the same spirit of the evening, but we are
certainly going to try! Please note the invitation that has been included in your packet. Registration for the
evening reception is listed inside the CRNA Seminar pamphlet. Even if you are not coming to the Fall CRNA
Seminar, you and a guest are welcome to attend the evening festivities. We have pictures from last years’
event in our newsletter. ...we hope to see even more of you there this year!

Sincerely,
Marlea Judd, CRNA, MNA
Mayo Clinic CRNA Alumni Chairperson

In October of 2004 Feith Family Mayo Statuary Park was dedicated during Heritage Days. The park is located
across from the main, ( west), entrance to the Gonda Building. It offers a place for patients, visitors and staff
to relax , spend time outdoors and celebrate Mayo’s heritage.

The partnership that began more than a century ago between the Mayo’s and the
Sisters of Saint Frances is honored in the park through two statues — a 1915 statue of
Dr William Worrall Mayo, which was refurbished, and a new statue of Mother Alfred
Moses. A sculpture of Drs. Will and Charlie Mayo, based on a familiar photograph
of the brothers sitting on the steps of their former home, also grace the park.

Mayo Benefactors John and Elizabeth Feith of Saukville, Wisconsin helped make the
park a reality. The Feith Family Park has decorative stone walls, planters and
benches. The park contains landscaping that will endure all of Minnesota’s seasons.
Throughout the year people are visible gazing at the statues, reading the inscriptions
or just reading a book while having lunch. The Park truly adds rich heritage and
welcome serenity to its surroundings.
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In November of 2005 an official open house
was held at the new Multidisciplinary
Simulation Center. The center will use art to
imitate life. Cutting-edge technology will
offer medical professionals real-life
. scenarios for hands-on learning. The center
§ will be a resource for all Mayo training
programs and clinical departments.

Participants can practice and master skills such as
procedures, professionalism, communication and
teamwork, as well as train together across
disciplines to practice and perfect skills without ever
putting patients at risk. Center designers believe
that simulation training has great potential to
further strengthen the Mayo Model of Care and
advance quality and safety in medical practice.

As part of the nurse anesthesia program, students
will be shown how to effectively use the center and
be given time in the center to work on their skills.
Mary Marienau, program director, has been an
integral part of the center and plans to have
students utilize it as another effective learning tool.

The Multidisciplinary Simulation Center is located
on the first floor of the Stabile building on the Mayo
Campus in Rochester.

The Nurse Anesthesm Program continues to evolve
and look for ways to better educate our students in
the classroom and in the clinical settings. After
reviewing input from prior students and clinical
area instructors, we chose to implement a gradual
transition into the ORs. This year we scheduled
our first year students in the ORs earlier than
previous master frontloaded classes. Students
started in the ORs two mornings and/or afternoons
per week starting in mid- January. That clinical
schedule continued until March. During the
month of March the SRNAs returned full-time to
the classroom to complete their frontloaded
courses along with ACLS and PALS. Just prior to
returning to their full-time (5 days per week)
clinical orientation, the SRNAs spent three days in
the Simulation Center brushing up on their
anesthesia induction, maintenance and emergence
skills, along with their anticipatory and emergent
case management skills. This was the first time the
program used the Simulation Center for such a
structured activity. Both faculty and student

groups agreed that it was a worthwhile experience.
We are starting to include the Simulation Center in
our curriculum for all levels of learners.

September 2005 we welcomed 26 new students into
the program. We have selected another 26 RNs to
start the program this September. Although there

are many Mayo employees in each class, we also /
continue to welcome SRNAs from across the

country. Currently there are three CRNAs enrolled

in the CRNA Degree Completion Program.

This past year seventeen senior students presented
their research project posters at the AANA National
Meeting (Washington, DC). This year all poster
submissions were selected for presentation at the
Cleveland AANA Meeting. We are very pleased
that there will be six Mayo Posters at that meeting.
One research group was chosen, as one of 10
research projects selected from all of the National
AANA meeting submissions, to also provide a State
of the Science: New Research Findings oral
presentation. This coming October, all of the seniors
will exhibit their posters at the State MANA
Meeting and again at the 32nd Annual Mayo Clinic
Nurse Anesthesia Seminar.

Faculty News:

This year Sharon Brandt, CRNA,
MNA, Clinical Coordinator for the
Master of Nurse Anesthesia
Program, received the Mayo
School of Health Sciences’
Outstanding Educator Award.
Among her many valuable
contributions to the program and

students, it was noted that she was  sharon Brandt, CRNA, MNA
instrumental in the successful

implementation of our evaluation, case numbers

and care plans computerized programs. She also

has been identified as an outstanding clinical

educator.

Changes in Secretarial Support:
Tammy Neis remains as our
program’s full-time administrative
assistant. We have recently said
‘good-bye’ to Vanessa Thurneau
and have welcomed Julie
Predmore to our office.

Julie Predmore
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On March 11, members of the Class of 2006 received
their Master of Nurse Anesthesia Diplomas. Over
400 people attended the Saturday ceremony.
Twenty-nine SRNAs received their degrees.
Congratulations to all for a job well done in both the
classroom and in the clinical rotations. As this is
written we are waiting for the last of the class
members to receive their certifying exam results.

2005 by two projects; “Impact of an Evidence Based
Postoperative Nausea and Vomiting Protocol in an
Outpatient Surgical Setting,” by Esther Lyons and
“Intubation and the Anatomy of the Airway, an
Educational Video,” by Lisa Baker, Kayla Campbell,
and Angela Sandersen. Second place was awarded
to,“Preoperative Angiography and Postoperative
Renal Dysfunction in Cardiac Surgical Patients,” by
Jay Bergner, Gram Cotton, Rory Kortan, Christopher
Scovil, and Brent Stover. The abstract below
represents the first place project award for 2005 and
the names of the authors.

Front Row L toR: Kathryn Vagle, Kevin Lindeen, Jodi Holschlag, Chad Houghton, Erin Spranger, Jason Novak,
Lisa Baker, Matthew Hathaway, Heather Sievers

Second Row L to R: Erin Finnes, Denise Christie, John Stombaugh, Anthony Marcukaitis, Eric Riley, Timothy Ajﬁ'litation:

McGuire, J. Keith Prescott, Steven Comisky, Christopher Scovil Ma linic College

Third Row L to R: Angela Sandersen, Darcy Wilde, Brent Stover, Peter Michon, Michael Tichy, Kayla Campbell ayo C ; “ €8
of Medicine, School

Fourth Row L to R: Esther Lyon, Gram Cotton, Jay Bergner, Rory Kortan, Tara Hilscher

Jayne E. Arvold, CRNA, MA SMH Educator

Laura L. Richardson, CRNA, MNA RMH Educator
Robert C. Chantigian, M.D. - Physician Educator
Ronald J. Faust, M.D. - Special Recognition Award

The Robert Devloo, MD Award was presented to
Jay D. Bergner, BSN

The Virgina Hartridge , MD Award was presented

to Kathryn J.Vagle, BSN

The Rebecca Finley, CRNA Award was presented to
Rory S. Kortan, BSN

The Gilles, Nelson and Torrance, CRNA Award was
presented to Christopher M. Scovil, BSN

The Robert R Johnson, CRNA, MS Award was
presented to Brent Stover, BSN and Jay Bergner, BSN

Each year during the CRNA seminar in Rochester
the senior nurse anesthesia students present their
master’s degree project through a poster display.
The students are judged on their projects by a group
of selected anesthetists. Third place was shared in

of Health Sciences
Master of Nurse
Anesthesia Program

Introduction:
Circumferential
pulmonary vein
ablation (CPVA) is an
effective and relatively safe procedure for
treating Atrial Fibrillation. CPVA is not
without risk, rapid increases in
temperature were noted during the CPVA
procedures by Pappone. Pappone et al.
discussed two case studies of atrio-esophageal
fistulas and indicated the need for further evaluation
of procedure temperature changes. The objective of
this retrospective chart review was to determine
whether an esophageal temperature increase
occurred during general anesthesia for
percutaneous circumferential pulmonary vein
radiofrequency ablation (CPVA).

Dave Myhre, Joan Njus, Keith Prescott,
Steve Comisky, Eric Riley, Tim McQuire

Susan L Ryan

Methods:

A retrospective descriptive chart review was
conducted of one hundred fifteen patients
undergoing CPVA procedures under general
anesthesia at Mayo Clinic Rochester, from




Emma Jeanne Herman
and husband
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September 2003 to September 2004. Esophageal
temperature probes used during general anesthesia
were placed in proximity to the radio frequency
ablation catheter. Serial esophageal temperature
recordings were analyzed to determine if significant
increases occurred.

Results:

Seventy-seven out of one hundred fifteen patients
demonstrated a significant temperature increase of
0.8 degrees Celsius or higher within a one minute
interval.

Conclusions:

The information gained from this study may help
the anesthesia provider more accurately assess the
cause of hyperthermia during the CPVA procedure.
Possible anesthetic considerations for a temperature
rise could indicate whether the increase is transient
from the ablation itself, or resulting from a
hypermetabolic state.

Honored Alumni

Class of 1941

Arline Weston Montgomery is a retired nurse
anesthetist in Ames, Iowa. She was an anesthetist in
room one at the Kahler Hospital in Rochester, joined
the Mayo Army Hospital and spent a year at Stark
General Hospital in Charleston, South Carolina.
Arline served in the Army overseas from January
1941 until November 1945. Arline and her husband
enjoyed traveling and working throughout their life
together.

Class of 1951

Doris Ann Haylock Frehere from Dallas, Texas
still practices 24 hours a week and hates to see her
career end. She remembers how cold Rochester
was and still has Dr Lundy’s anesthesia book.

Emma Jeanne (DeVries) Herman of Prescott,
Arizona, is now a retired CRNA. Emma remembers
the long hours in the operating room while she was
a student anesthetist. However, her advice to future
anesthetists is, “not to complain about the long
hours, as this is when you learn.”

Class of 1956

Paschal ] Zuccaro of Dubuque of Dubuque,
Iowa is now a retired dentist. He received his DDS
from The University of Iowa in 1964. Dr Zucaro is
grateful for the education and personal touch he
received while being trained as a nurse anesthetist
in Rochester.

Bernard Gilles was involved in a motor vehicle
accident several years ago and sustained life-
threatening and permanent injuries. He has since
passed away.

Richard Olson of Reedsburg, Wisconsin is a
retired anesthetist after practicing for 35 years.
Richard recalls the excellent training he received
while in nurse anesthesia school in Rochester. He
and his wife Elizabeth have four children; all are
Registered Nurses and three are Nurse Anesthetists.
Richard is very proud of his family and his career as
a CRNA.

W. L. Wheeler of Stuart, Florida died August 12,
1996 after a long illness.

Class of 1961

George M Benson Jr. is living in Cullman,
Alabama and continues to work as a CRNA. He is
proud to say he was“Mayo trained”, and advises
graduates to be proud also. Along with his career
he has enjoyed being part of the local theater group,
the Art Council and state and local wild flower
societies.

Donald Copeland, CRNA died in March of
2002 after a lengthy battle with cancer and heart
disease. At the time of his death he was not only a
CRNA but had received a Masters Degree from the
Medical College of Georgia.

James L Leidholt is a retired CRNA living in
Miles City, Montana. While training in Rochester he
said he had a sense of being part of something very
important. He also remembers all the good friends
he made. He was known as the Montana
sheepherder from Snowdrift Junction in Montana.

Class of 1966

Janis Armstrong Baker is living in Worthington,
OH with her husband Richard. Janis remembers
her time in anesthesia school as being “wonderful”
She felt like all the students were close both in class
and socially. JanisBak@aol.com

Sam Daines lives with his wife Mary in West Des
Moines, IA where he is employed by the
Department of Veterans Affairs in anesthesia and
pain management. Sam received his BA from
Columbia College in 1976. Ether95@msn.com

Nora Goodman is living in Carrollton, GA where
she is a Chief Anesthetist for West GA Nurse
Anesthesia, LLC. Nora remembers the outstanding
people she worked with while training at the Mayo
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Kathy Blain, Jefferson Long,
Rita Marquardt, Beth Hick
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Clinic. She believes the background she received
while in training gave her the knowledge to be a
safe and good anesthetist.

Rowland Ledsworth is now a retired CRNA.
After leaving Rochester in 1968 he worked in
California for one year. Rowland then moved on to
Oregon where he worked for thirty years before
retiring in 1998.

Martin (Jerry) Levine is working part time as a
nurse anesthetist living with his wife Shirley in
Arroyo Grande, CA. He is also a hypnotherapist
who enjoys hypnosis, barbershop quartet singing,
the internet, and his grandchildren. Jerry’s advice to
graduates is to always be a patient advocate.
Jerry@market101.net

Marilyn Smalley is a self employed CRNA in
Abilene, KS. While in the anesthesia program in
Rochester she recalls the overall high academic
achievement of everyone who was part of her
education. She always felt like staff people were
interested in teaching and were humble in doing
their job. Marilyn has three grown children and
loves travel, gardening, yard work, family and
friends.

Lawrence Todd of Plattsburgh, NY is working for
Champlain Valley Medical Anesthesia Services. He
is a retired US Army Reserve Colonel. Lawrence
and his wife Helen have a son, Michael, a daughter,
Dana, and four grandchildren. He remembers the
wonderful Rochester community where he and
Helen lived the good life for two years on a
shoestring!

Frederic Williams is a staff anesthetist at the VA
Medical Center in Cincinnati, OH. Prior to his move
to Ohio he practiced for 13 years in Wisconsin
wileric@aol.com

Marlys McCoy is a retired CRNA. After
completing her formal education in 1971 she worked
in the Cardiac division at St. Mary’s Hospital in
Rochester. From 1972 until her retirement in
February of 1992 she was the CRNA supervisor in
that division. She now enjoys gardening, travel and
volunteering.

Robert Sarafin of Martinez, GA is a chief
anesthetist for Westside Anesthesia Group in
Augusta GA. The highpoints of his life have been
his loving wife Kathleen, his three children, and
playing Augusta National Golf Course twice. Robert

still feels it was an honor to spend two years in
Rochester at the best hospital in the world.

Robert Thompson and his
wife Barb live in Rhinelander,
WI where he is employed by St
Mary’s Hospital of Rhinelander.
He has been working there for
more than 26 years. He feels
working in his hometown
setting has made his practice
unique with a personal touch.

Robert Thompson

Larry Westphal is a partner in NW lowa
Anesthesia Associates. He lives in Spencer, IA w
his wife Dawn. Westphal@iowaone.net

Geraldine Allen retired after 32 years at the
Mayo Clinic in Rochester, MN. She and her
husband David live in St Charles, MN. Geri recal
all the changes she experienced throughout her
career at Mayo. She would like new graduates to
remember that learning is a life long experience!
Geri was invaluable in developing our Mayo CRN
Alumni Association.

Larry Hill is reported to be a staff anesthetist in
Terra Haute, Indiana. In 1991 Larry received his E
degree. He describes himself as a humble countr
anesthetist.

Robert Shannon is a self employed CRNA in
Perryton, TX where he lives with his wife Pat. Rok
has three children, four grandchildren, and five
great grandchildren. He is an instrument rated p:
and enjoys photography. Rshannon@ptsi.net

Sandy Simonson is a practicing CRNA with
Mayo Clinic in Jacksonville, Florida. She lives wit]
her husband Denny in Jacksonville.
Densan@bellsouth.net

Dan Randall is a self employed CRNA. He anc
his wife Julie live in Globe, AZ. In 1983 Dan earne
his BSNA from the University of Minnesota. He
says he still loves working as a CRNA and plans t
be a 50 year veteran! Lafngas@theriver.com

Pauline Bisel is now a staff anesthetist, after
working as chief anesthetist, for the Mayo Clinic i
Scottsdale, AZ.

Mark Boenish and his wife Becky live in rural
Rochester, MN and have two sons who are in
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college. Both Mark and Becky are staff anesthetists
for the Mayo Clinic at Rochester Methodist Hospital.
They like to stay active and enjoy golf.

Ann Brenner-Kiel is a staff CRNA at Rochester
Methodist Hospital for the Mayo Clinic in
Rochester, MN. She and her husband Harvey have
two sons, Alex and Brian who are competitive
swimmers. They enjoy traveling and watching the
boys swim.

Curt Buck is now Director of Respiratory Care at
the Mayo Clinic in Rochester, MN.

Donise (Sedgwick) Ferrel lives with her
husband Scott in Port Townsend, WA where she is a
self employed CRNA. They have three children and
enjoy traveling, sailing, and fly fishing. Donise’s
advice to graduates is to ask for help when needed
and learn from your mistakes. Scott@olympus.net

Dennis Macieski and his wife Mayrene live in
Idaho Falls, ID where he works as a CRNA. They
have two grown daughters. Dennis states
anesthesia has been a great profession for him.

Tom Maiers is a staff anesthetist at Rochester
Methodist Hospital for the Mayo Clinic in Rochester,
MN. He and his wife Deb, who is also a CRNA,
have two daughters and a son. They enjoy activities
with their children and spending time at their cabin.

Sandy Moore and her spouse Dan live in Byron,
MN. Sandy is now retired but remembers all the
great people who were willing to teach during her
anesthesia education. Sandy earned her BS from
The College of St Francis. Dsmoore@means.net

William A Smith is a self employed CRNA in
Sunnyside, WA. He lives with his wife Janet and
enjoys work, family, good friends, and life.
Valanes@televar.com

Class of 1986

Bob Boerema and his wife Marciah live in Saline,
MI with their three children. He is employed as a
CRNA for the University of Michigan Medical
Center in Ann Arbor, MI. Bob is involved in his
church, sports and chasing his kids around
Michigan. He asks that if ever in Ann Arbor“please
look me up.” bobcrna@aol.com

Joel Price is a CRNA for the Mayo Clinic in
Rochester, MN. He, his wife Debbie and their
daughter live in Byron, MN. Joel likes Midwest
living and the four seasons. Djpricel@prodigy.net

Class of 1991

Doris Barnes is a staff CRNA for Dubuque
Anesthesia Services. She is living in Peosta, IA with
her husband William who is a drywall contractor.
Barnesdo@hotmail.com

Marcia Belau is a practicing CRNA for the Mayo
Clinic at St Mary’s Hospital in Rochester, MN. She
and her husband Steven have one son.
Belau.Marcia@mayo.edu

Kurt Christensen and his wife Janie live in
Salem, UT. He is a staff CRNA for Mountain View
Hospital in Payson, UT. Kurt is the father of five
children and is enjoying life.

Peter Fecht is living and working as a CRNA in
Galesburg, IL. He and his wife Mary have two
children. Peter spends all his time with family,
biking, woodworking and in church related
activities.

Sandy (Murray) Giese and her husband Eric,
along with their two sons live in Cincinnati, OH.
Prior to moving to Ohio Sandy was employed by
Battle Creek Health Systems in Battle Creek, MI.
She has a lot of fond memories of classmates she
had while an anesthesia student in Rochester.

Lisa Johnson is a self employed CRNA working
for Dickinson County Memorial Hospital in Spirit
Lake, IA. She and her husband Norvin have two
children and live near Spirit Lake. Lisa says she still
loves working as a CRNA. In her spare time she
enjoys biking, camping, traveling, and playing the
piano. Norvlisa@rconnect.com

Shirley Steele is living in Fairmont, MN and
working as a CRNA in New Ulm, MN. She lives
with her husband Russ who is a social worker for
hospice. Strats@frontiernet.net

Sara Tricarico is a part time staff anesthetists for
the Mayo Clinic in Rochester, MN working in the
cardiac division at St Mary’s Hospital. Sara, her
husband and family returned to Rochester after
living in South Dakota for several years.

Class of 1996

Charlene Carter is a staff anesthetist for the
Marshfield Clinic and lives with her husband Robert
Hackney in Loyal, WI. She feels she has achieved a
life dream: being part of a great practice, a farm,
animals and a family.
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ce. Meghan Dimick lives in Northfield, MN with her husband John and daughter Savannah. She is
in employed by the Northfield Hospital full time while her husband is a stay at home dad. Meghan enjoys
family time, going to the family cabin, playing with Savannah, and her career.

Minnie (Leal) Silva is a staff CRNA for Harlingen Anesthesia Associates in Harlingen, TX. Minnie has

ito

| three wonderful sons and feels that nurse anesthesia is the second best thing that ever happened to her.

e mnsil@aol.com

r

Anne Meyer-McCright and her husband Gary live in Macomb, IL where she is a staff CRNA for

ed McDonough Dist. Hospital. Anne’s advice to graduates is to stay open to all opportunities to learn.
IBC@Macomb.com

ad Rebecca Solomonson and her husband Mark live and work in Mathews, NC.

nal

i Elly Blouw and family live in Hudsonville, MI. Elly says she is proud to be a nurse anesthetist and
thankful for her time in Rochester.

g

i T ———TT S — Francie quejoy is a staff CRNA for the Many Clinic at St Mary’s Hospital ‘in Rochester, MN. Francie

Eric Bjerke, Tido Latour recalls the kindness she received as an anesthesia student and what a dynamic program she was a part of

ate lovejoy.francie@mayo.edu

iors Jeff Nelson is s staff anesthetist for Boise Anesthesia in Boise, ID. He and his wife Debbie live in Nampa

a0 ID. Dnelson_ EDH@msn.com

inic

Pete Okubo is an independent anesthetist living in Fort Lauderdale, FL.

Sheri Reed her husband Larry and daughters live near Zumbrota, MN. She is a staff CRNA for the
Mayo Clinic at Rochester Methodist Hospital in Rochester, MN. Sheri is part of the OB core staff and is
involved in student teaching and classroom education. Reed.sheri@mayo.edu

Joseph Towne and his wife Traci live in Florida where he is a practicing CRNA. Together they have two
children. Joe states that nurse anesthesia was a wonderful career decision for he and his family.

Steve Wilstead is a staff CRNA for Delta Community and Filmore Community Medical Centers in
Utah. He and his wife and family live in Delta, UT. Steve spends time with family, camping, reading,

Tido Latour, Peter Okubo ‘ R ; :
NA, MNA flying and enjoying a small community. Swezer63@hotmail.com

B
Tony Johnson, Mark Boenish,  Merry Milverstedt, Tammy Neis, Chris Dietz, Dr. Dave Danielson, Geraldine Allen Linda Welch, Elizabeth Thomson,

Barbara Quist David Scherer, Craig Kluck, Jayne Arvold Jim Palmer, Barb Bawek, Sandy Moore
Richard Poirer
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Our CRNA Alumni group wants to thank those of you who send contributions to our alumni association. This year we are setting up
separate accounts for Educational support and Alumni social support. We are grateful to be included in your generosity and would like to
give you the opportunity to decide how to best use your donation. Any donation designated as Educational support, is tax deductible and
used toward student awards/scholarships or support for educational functions for CRNAs as well as SRNAs. Alumni social support is
not tax deductible, but will be used to help sponsor Alumni social events such as our Fall Reception. Checks can be made out to the Mayo
CRNA Alummni Fund, with the notation of either education or social support. Once again, thank you for remembering our alumni group!

Betty Fahrenz, Ron Fahrenz, Debbie Price, Jordan Price, Brian and Kathy and
Dennis Johnson, Judy Johnson Kimberly Klatt, Joel Price Elizabeth Ogren John Latcham

Mae Olson Lynn and David Myhre Cindy Sill, Jerry Kvasnicka Patrick Dean,
Joan Hunziker-Dean

Lorrie Bennett,
Alan Skogerbo

lone Styve, Joe Stumvoll, Marcia Kluck

Terry and Lori Allen

Reception table

Mary Marienau, Orlo Njus, Joan Njus Ed Morgan, Ardis Morgan, Tom and Deb Maiers

Jack Grucza, Sylvia Grucza
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